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SCEGGS Moss Vale Old Girls’ Union 

Newsletter April 2013 

Greetings, 

Welcome to the April newsletter.  We have the usual reunions planned for the next twelve months: 

Old Girls’ Weekend – July, falls on the weekend of the 4th Sunday - Dormie House, Moss Vale 

Queensland Combined OGU – Gold Coast Breakfast; Brisbane AGM – www.sceggs.nsw.edu.au 

Lunch in the City – March, first Saturday - Restaurant Mosaic, Westin Hotel, Martin Place, Sydney. 

Numbers were down for the November dinner which led to its cancellation, 

which is a shame because Jan Gluth (Kirkwood), Judy Chapman and I 

celebrated in India. 

We went on one of Judy’s wonderful tours, Judy is an India expert with 

many years experience in tourism. We took some photos of course! 

After we painted the elephants Jan and Judy rode them bareback! 

Martha would like expressions of interest in the November dinner for this year, please phone or email her if 

you would like her to organise a dinner in Sydney this year. Details will be included in next newsletter. 

We would like to welcome the class of 1963 to Old Girls’ weekend, please contact Anne or Martha with details if you 

are organising your class reunion this year. 

Please note that Old Girls’ Weekend will be held on the third weekend in July and not the fourth, for this year only. 

Luceat Lux Vestra, Anne Worboys, Hon President 

Treasurer’s Report 2012-2013 

 

Martha Birch, Hon. Treasurer 

Old Girls’ Weekend at Moss Vale – 19-21 July 
To make your bookings for accommodation or Saturday dinner contact Dormie House: phone: 4868-1800 

dormie@mossvalegolfclub.com.au.  Contact Anne to book for Saturday and Sunday Lunch.  

  

http://www.sceggs.nsw.edu.au/
mailto:dormie@mossvalegolfclub.com.au
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Room Rates 
Bed & Breakfast 

Deluxe room $229.00 per room (2 People) 

View room $239.00 per room (2 People) 

Standard single room $135.00 

Dinner Bed & Breakfast 

Deluxe room $315.00 per room (2 People) 

View room $325.00 per room (2 People) 

Standard single room $179 

Dinner only 1 course $22, 2 courses $35 and 3 courses $45 

Program 
Friday  Dinner Moss Vale, TBA – please contact Anne for details 

Saturday Lunch 12pm at Robertson Cheese Factory Cafe 

  Dinner Dormie House - Drinks 6.30 pm followed by Dinner 7.30 pm 

Sunday  9am Service and morning tea at Christ Church Bong Bong 

 Lunch The Briars 11.30am 

Lunch in the City 2013 
We had a superb lunch at Restaurant Mosaic attended by 16 of us, mostly, but not all, ‘Mary’s girls’ from the 50’s. 

 
Robyn Weller (Wittey), Jill Fisher (Slade), Shane Leddin 

(Browne) Anne Tyas (McGrath) and Ann Hardy (Roberts) 

(hidden), Rosemary Millard (Evans), Susie Kennedy (Wright), 

Janelle Ruiz-Avila (Irvine), Sue Entwistle (Moore) Mary 

O’Connell (Bouffler). 

 

Roslyn Currie (Shaw) and 

Margaret Rockwell (Dean 
 

Julie Brackenreg, Ann Bartlett (Saunders), Sue Cooper 

(Wilson), Roslyn Shaw and Margaret Rockwell 

Correspondence and feedback from the web 
18.9.12, Hi Martha, I really enjoy receiving the SCEGGS OGU newsletters - I do remember some other names, unfortunately I 

rarely see any names of girls who were in my year, I attended secondary school at Moss Vale, completing my HSC in 1968. 

Hopefully, if not this year then 2013 I will get to catch up with some of you. Regards, Yvonne Pomroy 

Dear Martha, Thank you, and Anne, for keeping us all together with the luncheons, dinners and weekends.  I love reading the 

news and will try to submit something for the next newsletter. Kind regards, Barbara Carlsen 

Thank you for posting the newsletters through to me. We have finally given in and have the internet, thanks to a dongle (?) as 

reception at our place almost useless. I would be happy to receive the news through this and it should make your task a bit less 

arduous I hope. I noted Jane Jenkins death which was a bit of a shock, though I don’t know why as it seems all too frequent to 

hear of people our age suddenly not with us. I hope all is well with you. I hear scraps of news through Janet but am not that good 

at keeping up. I found the reunion I went to a bit overwhelming and it was seriously pathetic on my part to find I hardly 

remembered anyone, (you are one I certainly do remember as you have been a constant presence in the school newsletters. You do 

a great job. Many thanks for keeping me in the loop, Rosemary Nurse (Young-Whitford) 

September 2012, Hello Martha, Since leaving school, I have studied Music in England and then taught music in Australia. I also 

run our 1000 acre beef cattle property here at Moss Vale with my husband. We have one son (15 years) boarding at Scots at 

Bellevue Hill. I have played polocrosse for many years with the Burradoo Polocrosse Club. I have been singing in a local choir for 

nearly 35 years and still play piano and organ occasionally in concerts. Ros (Murphy) Brackenreg (1974) 

I am seeking information about my aunt Joan Donald who I understand boarded at Moss Vale . I think she would have been there 

1936~38 or thereabouts. Jill Redmyre email provided. 

I have had an enquiry from the great niece of Miss Amy Brooks who would like to write a history of her life. You may remember 

her from your years at Moss Vale. Miss Brooks was the House Mistress for some years (c1960s - 1970s). If you have any 

memories of Miss Brooks that you would like to send to Christine Ball, you can email her direct at email provided I have copied 

her original email below: (Martha) 

Hello, I'm a great niece of Amy Leila Brook who was house mistress at SCEGGS Moss Vale for some time (c1960s - 1970s). 

Recently I have been going through old family photos and have found many of Auntie Amy. I would like to write a short history 



3 

about her life to leave with her photos. I was very fond of her and I'm keen for her not to be forgotten (she didn't marry or have 

children). So I'm wondering if any of the old Mossvale girls have stories or memories of her. Thank you, Christine Ball  

Hi, My name is Ray Baker, I recently contacted Prue Heath Archivist from SCEGGS Darlinghurst in regards to finding out more 

information about SCEGGS Moss Vale as I’m putting a book together for my Mother I had recently been down to the old school 

and had taken some pictures which will be passed on to you ladies. I am a keen photographer and was wanting to take some more 

pictures with my daughter and her friend with the old school as a backdrop. I was wanting to make these picture as authentic as 

possible as I was going to do a sepia effect to them..I had been trying to source out school tunics of the school or the pleated full 

length dress so as to dress my daughter and friend. I had tried various OP shops in the Southern highlands without any success and 

was wondering if any of you ladies would still have the uniform of the school and would like to sell them...regards Ray email 
provided (my apologies this item should have been placed in an earlier newsletter!) 

Thank you for the luncheon invitation, but we will be leaving on 23
rd

 February for our home – boat in the Med., having spent our 

usual 3 months in Sydney. I very much look forward to being in Sydney when one of these reunions comes about, but for the next 

5 years we will be away except for the festive season here. Then we will be hopefully settling in Sydney and perhaps then I will be 

able to attend one of these.  I appreciate being on the list and being informed about these functions, so please keep me there…one 

day. All the very best to you and a big hello to anyone who left SCEGGS Moss Vale at the end of 1965, which was the year I left 

having done the leaving certificate.  Enjoy the lunch and each others’ company.  Carolyn Mitchell (nee Hellicar) 

Dear Anne and Martha, Thanks again for the newsy info. which was great to read. I knew Ann Tedder (Cotter ) and her sister 

Margaret at School.......  Should you be free to forward Ann's email address, or vice versa ---great.  I see Ann lives in Canberra , a 

city I'm getting to know quite well. 

Anne, I'd be pleased to have a reminder of the Luncheon at The Westin in March next year as I do hope to attend. 

Martha, I will be attending the Dinner at Twin towers And will send my cheque to your address. Thank-you and my regards to 

you both.  Robyn Weller 

Thank you for the info. Will send Robyn an em, Fun!  Ann 

Good to hear that there are still some of us around. Unfortunately I will not be able to come along to the luncheon due to a prior 

arrangement, however, please give my best to all the "girls" and I hope to catch up in due course. Cheers Barbara ("Lucy" 

Harman) Steel 

Letter to Kathleen Bone (Bong Bong) 

... many thanks for sending the SCEGGS Newsletter.  I can’t remember who spoke to me re SCEGGS and the big re-union 

Actually I was told it was a “Briars” re-union and I was very thrilled to hear something of the ‘Briars”. However, I realise the only 

mention of the Briars was the meal the “girls” went to!  My interest in the “B” is that I was working there in 1974/75 as House 

Mistress to 12 little Primary girls (boarders) at the time the school folded up so I’m not an “Old Girl”. 

I’ve wondered all these years what happened to those “little” girls who now would be about 48! It was a terrible time for us all. I 

returned to Sydney to work and the girls (together with the older girls) all had to find new schools! Most of the girls you 

mentioned were at the school before 1970 so obviously I didn’t know them.  I did teach Craft and Divinity as well to the older 

girls and so knew how they were feeling re the school closure.  However one name was familiar – Penny Clark – daughter of 

Colin Clark (Rev) who was the Headmaster. ... 

You will realise by now that even tho’ I’m not an “old girl” of the school but am an old girl of 86!! So why am I writing.  Just to 

acknowledge your newsletter and I was hoping to read something of those girls of ‘74/75. I can remember some of their names for 

you to print maybe*. Many thanks again for bothering to contact me – much appreciated, Sincerely, Val Clements (Miss) 

*Deidre Newman, Karen Chechick, Belinda ?, Tracey Sharp, Melinda ?, Kate Hargreaves, Kathy Swan, Heather?, ? Freeman, my 

off-sider was a girl called Lyn, who was a teacher in Moss Vale. We have an address if you would like to contact Miss Clements. 

Can you help with contact details for the following members: 
Older Dead letters from last mail out - Roslyn Wruck (Englert) 1957 or 58; Helen Cobham 1974 M; Gillian Dodswell 1974; Helen 

Dodwell (Read); Debra Nelson (Eldridge)  ? Gymea Bay NSW; Jenny Brown; Geraldine Caswell; Tracy Skelton (McIlsky) no 

details Friend of Michelle Hertz Murray; Robyn Northdurft no details 1972-73; Robin Brown no details 1950; Claire Dippert; Jan 

Bowen 02; Liz Varley moved to mail out; Juno Gemes  move to mail out with note for email. 

Vale 
Helen Anice Furner Jordan 

 
Helen is 3rd from the right on the cart 

I received your September newsletter, which you sent 

to Helen Jordan, while I was in Sydney a couple of 

weeks ago. Just to let you know that Helen passed 

away on the 19th March in Sydney 2012. She was 

looked after by my father who is her cousin. 

It is nice to see the SCEGGS girls have kept in 

contact for so long. I have a number of Helen’s 

school photos. She was there from 1943 to 1953. 

Regards, Adam Jordan 
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She was in my class (in 1947 - 1952) until I repeated 2nd year. Her father owned the pharmacy in Moss Vale and she 

was a day girl...lived in Avalon for many years...never married. Was a gentle girl...tall and always a bit gangly bless 

her.  So she must have been the only other day girl besides Pamela Shaw and Suzanne Robertson. I don't remember 

any others. And I was correct, she was a year ahead of us, so would have left in 1955. Helen Adams. 

Jill Susan Phelps passed away very peacefully at home after a courageous fight against Cancer, dearest friend and 

companion to Anne and Margaret, loving sister and aunt to her brothers, sisters, nephews and nieces. A Funeral 

service was held on Tuesday October 16th 2.00pm at St Andrews Church, Chew Magna. 

Jill Phelps, Morna, 

Fran & Lesley

We did spend a lot of time on that 

veranda!

The Class of 1951 also  included:

Barbara (Lucy) 

Harman                      

Gillian Stapleton    

Noema Swan,                

Pat Reynolds                 

Jill Phelps

 
Jill in happier times on the verandah in 1951 

with classmates Morna, Fran & Lesley 

 
THE HOCKEY TEAM 

R Wittey, J Phelps, L Jones, W Kelly, J. Slade, R Tomkins, V Gaden, A 

Crawford, J Ison, C Clarke and M Bouffler (sourced from Lux of 1951 by 

Jill Fisher (Slade) – Jill was also in the Cricket Team 

Jill is remembered by her school friends as coming to Moss Vale sometime in 1950 when she was in 2nd Year.  She 

left at the end of the Intermediate and went to Abbotsleigh. Did Kinder teaching and when last located for the year of 

’53 50 year reunion she was living in England near Bristol. Jill Fisher (Slade) 

Deborah "Bud" Jane Haeata (nee Knox) 5.12.1944 - 6.3.2013 

Died peacefully in her sleep after a 2 year battle with Upper Motor Neurone Disease. She is sadly 

missed by her family, Lan her mother, Hiona and Sam her two children and Martha and John her 

siblings. Her life was a varied one and retirement made space for Line Dancing and good friends. 

Deb boarded at MV from 1960-62 and was in MacCallum House. She topped the State in Art for 

the Leaving Certificate and went on to East Sydney Tech to study.  Martha Birch (Knox) 

Miscellanea 

 

Rosemary Waugh-Allcock 
“Eventually I went to school at SCEGGS at Moss 

Vale.  They gave me a room by myself and I do 

distinctly remember, on the bedside table, a 

chunky book which I had taken with me.  It was 

called The Australian Stud Boo,.  That was the 

beginning of another part of my life. 

The headmistress at SCEGGS was Miss Margaret 

Steele, an English woman educated at Cambridge, 

a Greek scholar, who had lost her boyfriend in the 

First World War. She was absolutely gorgeous to 

look at even if she was square and plump and 

jolly.  Most of the mistresses (this being war time), 

were English, Austrian or French. And, really I 

had a ball there, for three or four years.  When I 

first arrived Miss Steele took a long look at me and 

said, “Ah, hmm, I think the best thing you can do: 

the art room is over there, and the library is over 

there, and you can sit in on any class you would 

like.” So I did1 I have never sat for an exam in my 

life.  My mother, I think, was very disappointed 

actually that I didn’t go to university.  But I’ve 

been too busy all my life.  After I left school I 

stayed at home and helped my parents.” 
Excerpt from Clarence Valley Women – Discover Our Way, 

the oral histories of nine fantastic and diverse women; 

Colleen Hattersley and Robyne Bancroft. 
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